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A community publication of Brodhead Chapter ñ Trout Unlimited.  Dedicated to protecting Monroe Countyõs cold water fisheries . 
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2014  

Scott Cesariôs 

Fly of the Month! 

Call 570.236.1734 

See p. 6! 

FLY-TYING CONTEST! SEE PAGES 28-29! 

43-pg. Issue! 
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A 
nother year has passed by, and it is once 

again time to prepare for the opening day of 

trout season. I hope you have gotten your 

2014 fishing license and maybe have ñbroken it inò with 

the warm days we had. 

This year on March 12, we are having a general meeting, 

of course  open to the general public (hint bring some-

one with you), at East Stroudsburg University   featur-

ing Aaron Jasper, one of the nationôs preeminent fly 

fishing experts. Aaron will focus on how to adapt your 

current techniques for improved nymph fishing success. 

We will begin promptly at 7:00 PM in ESU SciTech 

Room 137, with coffee, and a meet and greet starting 

at 6:30 PM. Parking is available behind the  Science and 

Technology and Moore Biology buildings.   

Before opening day, weôll also have our 16th Annual 

Banquet on March 28, 2014 in the Terraview banquet 

facility at the Stroudsmoor Country Inn. We would 

appreciate any donations for prizes for our fundraising 

effort. If you have something to donate, or if you can 

solicit a prize/product donation, it would be helpful to 

contact Todd Burns (tgburns@rcn.com) before March 

15, so we can include it in our prize listing and send a letter of 

thanks to those people making a donation. Thereafter, names 

cannot be added to the banquet program! Anyone who would 
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like to help solicit items, please contact Will Daskal (brodheadtu@yahoo.com) for a letter of introduction to present 

to prospective donors. 

At our banquet, I hope to enjoy your company beginning at 5:30 PM on March 28 for cocktails, followed by dinner 

and our conservation program. Please contact any board member for tickets, or to pass along any requests; otherwise, 

tickets make be ordered directly from Eric Baird by mail using the order form in this newsletter on page 32, 

We are currently working on completing currently in-progress, as well as planning future conservation projects.     

Completion of our Embrace-A-Stream Grant project in the Cranberry Creek and Devilôs Hole Creek watersheds with 

the installation of educational signs promoting catch and release will occur this spring. 

Cooperating with BWA, we have begun planning a stream improvement project on the McMichael Creek just down-

stream of the bridge where Manor Drive crosses the stream, near the extant soccer fields. The current plan calls for 

placing rock vanes to improve stream flow patterns and to protect the banks from erosion. A series of plantings to 

shade a wide section and anchoring a gravel bar will improve the habitat in the wide section immediately below the 

bridge. 

We are also looking for matching funds for a $25,000 grant for use on the latest section of the Brodhead to be opened 

to the public along Route 447 at the old Evergreen golf course. Stroud Township has arranged for this property acqui-

sition. BWA will be using the old clubhouse as their headquarters, with some space allocated for a fly fishing museum 

in the building. Some of the funding will be accounted through project work hours and the rest will be from donation. 

We are looking for any corporate sponsors that you may be aware of and be able to develop for the funds to match 

the grant. Please contact Don Baylor or Don Miller with information to help in this project. 

The Friends of Cherry Valley have contacted me with Saturday, May 17, 2014 date for the Spring Festival at the 

Cherry Valley National Wildlife Refuge. This is the festival we were supposed to participate in last fall until the     

government sequester closed the federal wildlife refuge. The property has a cold, spring-fed pond which was stocked 

with trout and pan fish before the government shut down forced the postponement. We are looking for volunteers   

to assist people with fishing (there is equipment on site), casting, fly tying and signing up new TU members during 

the day. Please consider joining in the fun for all or part of the day. 

Finally, we will be looking for youth candidates for the Rivers Conservation School run by PATU. Applications 
should be sent in the early spring to insure early acceptance. Please have any youth interested contact any board 
member or officer, so we can provide them with an application, as teacherôs recommendations and an essay are  

part of the application. 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2012 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their   

services for Gerry Bortzô Fishing Buddies Program are always ready to receive 

calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; donôt call the night   

before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please 

save this page and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any 

fledgling fly-fishers with ñgetting their feet wetò in one of our lovely local streams. The 

following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise to assist 

fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & 

weekends; Tobyhanna, Hickory Run & Devilôs Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday 

mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-

381-6188; call for availability); Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn 

Hessler (570-629-5492; weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977

-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brod-

head & McMichaels Creeks and others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); 

and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

CALENDAR 
FEBRUARY, 2014 

Feb. 6: Board Meeting ð @    

ESU ð7:00 pm 

Feb. 8 & 15: Intermediate Fly 

Tying Class @ MCCD ð 9 am 

Feb. 12: FLY-TYING ROUND 

ROBIN @ MCEEC 7:00 pm 

MARCH, 2014 

Mar. 6: Board Meeting ð @    

ESU ð7:00 pm 

MARCH 12:  SPECIAL     

GENERAL MEETING: Aaron 

Jasper Presentation @ ESU ð 

Time TBA 

MARCH 28: ANNUAL 

BANQUET! 5:30 pm 
Note: The Fly Tying Round-Robin, all General 

Meetings, the Annual Fly Fishing Symposium and 

all Fly Tying Classes, will be held in the Education 

Room of the Monroe County Conservation District 

Office, 8050 Running Valley Road in Bartonsville, 

PA. 
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2014 

February 15 & 22 
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Please send all Chapter Correspondence to our new mailing address: 

Brodhead Chapter of Trout Unlimited, #289 

P. O. Box 863       Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

1. Simply, log in to YOUR own FB page. 

2. Send an ñADD FRIENDò REQUEST to ñbrodheadtuò. 

3. Weôll then add you to our Facebook Page as a friend. 

4. Lastly, please ñLIKEò our page.  THEN, you can follow our 

chapter activities, get meeting & event notices and link your fishing photos to 

our page for everyone to enjoyment! 
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 The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 185 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Membersð189 

 
JOIN US ON FACEBOOK! 

YOU are the Solution 

To water pollution! 

Weôre growing every day! 
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